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ETMD Board of Directors – Minutes
Kennebunk Town Hall   -  Third Floor 
 October 8, 2014  -   8:30 – 10:30 a.m.
In Attendance:

Joe Yuhas - ETA

Bill Reichl, VP - Scarborough
Greg Tansley, Secretary - Biddeford
Val Camire - Old Orchard Beach

Carole Brush, ETA – Executive Director

Bob Hamblen, Saco/ETA
Vice President Reichl called the meeting to order at 8:33 AM.



1. Minutes of September 10, 2014 (attached – needs vote - 3 min
· Joe/Val.  Unanimous.
2. Financial Report (to follow) – needs vote – 2 min
· No Vote.  Postpone until next meeting.
3. ETMD Priorities   90 min
· Management Policies & Procedures

· Future ET planning – Tad R
· Status – revised proposed CoLocation Agreement

· Carole - Tad has completed it.  Pending legal review.

· Trail Maintenance/Repairs – Tad R

· Status – trail repair needs

· Carole sent out a spreadsheet identifying maintenance/repair needs.

· Bob – John Andrews – wondering if we are setting a precedent where not only OOB but others could get money.  ETA to pay 1/3, ETMD to pay 1/3, town to pay 1/3 of the Cascade Road project.
· Waiting on a final cost.  Bob to contact Bill Robertson to stress that it should be done “right”.
· Bob – Motion to approve ETMD paying 1/3 of the cost of the Cascade Rd. project so long as ETA pays 1/3 and the amount is capped at $1,500 (ETMD).  Joe seconds it.  Unanimous.

· Develop policy for handling “out of the ordinary” trail repair & maintenance needs –  see minutes July 9; September 10 

· John Sherman was supposed to give a “parks matrix” to Bob Hamblen.  Bob to look for it.
· Joe – Should be a maximum amount available per year.  Would it be competitive?  Limited to dues paying members over the past 5 years?
· Carole - ETMD carries a surplus that could be used as a matching fund for operations/maintenance?
· Bob – ETMD model was based on a $50k/year budget for the Executive Director.  Transitioned into a part-time position which results in a surplus.
· Carole - 2 sections in Kennebunk – Arundel side of Turnpike bridge and the spur trail.  Nothing has been done and they have eroded again.
· Carole - Arundel – not proper drainage – Arundel doing a little to help but it is a recurring problem and possibly a very expensive fix
· Carole - Saco – Piece by Sweetser washes out.
· Carole – Biddeford – Thatcher Brook Section
· Carole – Scarborough Update – DeFoss’s section wash outs.  The other wash out has been repaired.
· Trail Etiquette Signage – Carole
· Carole - Nothing to report.
· Audit status – Carole B
· Carole – Audit underway, file taxes Nov. 15.  There is a lot of carry-over that should be written off. 
4. Ongoing / Proposed Projects:   10 min    
· Scarborough –  019386.00  Bill R

· $150,000 .8 mi. design  update

· Bill – Funds are approved – Bill is LPA on the project.  Bidding soon for a Spring construction.
· Pleasant Hill Rd – SoPo town line update

· Bill - Dearborn Construction still wrapping it up.

· Current Eastern Village construction (Black Point Rd) update

· Bill – Parking lot is finished.  Parking on the Road will become parallel.  9 new spaces in the pump station area.
· Carole – Tad may have some parking signs for Bruce.  Carole to follow up and check with Tad.

· Carole – Is there an updated PDR for the whole project?  Bill – Should be done – Bill to look for it and send to Carole.
5. Trail Maintenance & Management – Tad R

· Reports from Municipalities

· Bob – Can we request reports from Wells and Kennebunk?   Carole to follow-up.
· Bill – Has ETA done a paper survey about trail use?  Pamphlets wind up all over the trail and has made a mess.  Carole – no longer stocking the kiosks.

· Greg – Spring for improvements to Thatcher Brook section.

· Carole – Graffiti between T.A. and Hannaford – split-rail fence.

· Val – OOB – Crossing lights up and running.  Mile markers are being made by DPW.  Waiting to hear back from paving.

· Carole – Mile Marker #15 missing in Saco.

· Outreach & Events – Carole (via email to follow)  
· Spreadsheet by Carole.  Many will repeat next year.
· Sweetser event went quite well.
6. Other Business – issues? Concerns?   5 min
· Carole - Conference Call at 12:00 NOON Oct. 8 – ECG Routing in area of South Portland and Scarborough.  One route includes the Eastern Trail.  Bob will participate in the call at least through the completion of the Scarborough discussion.

· Dan Stewart and Bob spoke – Bike signs to be installed on ECG soon.

· Joe – A lot of activity with Unitil on Arundel-Biddeford section.

7. Next Meeting – November 12, 2014
8.  Adjourn 
· Motion by Bob, Second by Bill.  Unan.  9:26 A.M.
